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COVID-19 Vaccination Updates 

 
All Missouri residents ages 16 and older are now eligible to be vaccinated. Saint Louis County Department of 
Public Health (DPH) has been working to offer appointments to everyone who has pre-registered with the County. 
Everyone who pre-registered with a valid email address has been offered at least one opportunity to schedule an 
appointment. 
 
DPH will transition to open scheduling next week - appointments will no longer be by invitation only. On April 12, we 
will announce the open scheduling link that will be available starting April 13. The scheduling link will offer 
appointments starting April 15. Pre-registration will no longer be necessary to schedule an appointment. 
 
In addition to DPH’s vaccination sites, we want to make you aware of another opportunity to get vaccinated. FEMA 
is operating a daily mass vaccination site at The Dome. This opportunity is for St. Louis County & St. Louis City 
residents. 

• Registration & appointments are not required but are strongly encouraged. You can register with Missouri's 
COVID Navigator by visiting covidvaccine.mo.gov/navigator. 

• Once registered with Navigator, you will be invited by DHSS to schedule an appointment. For days this 
week, use 85186 as the event code. Next week the event will be open publicly on the same site for 
appointments, so an event code won’t be necessary. 

• The Dome vaccination hours are 8AM-6PM, 7 days a week. Your 2nd dose will be scheduled at the same 
location, after receiving your 1st dose. Enter at Entrance C at the corner of Cole St & Broadway. FREE 
PARKING is also available at those cross streets. 

• If you received a first dose of the Pfizer vaccine and were unable to return to the same location for your 2nd 
dose, you can obtain a 2nd Pfizer dose at The Dome. There should be at least 21 days between Pfizer 
doses. 

• If you have any questions or challenges registering or scheduling your appointment, contact the Navigator 
hotline at 877-435-8411. This is a FEMA Vaccination site, NOT a St. Louis County site. Please do not 
contact St. Louis County about this site. Please contact the Navigator hotline at 877-435-8411 should 
you have any questions or concerns. 

  
Thank you! 
Saint Louis County Department of Public Health 

http://r.healthsb.stlouisco-news.com/mk/cl/f/XZxI_RIhjnLQ9q8mJjfdSJQ6ixMQrqDNUaazbz_oYZ4_pBETXs69DkR_0QrvEZTZwCGQoFNWUNipMg5WqDDvh5plx-By8HVlc3XOniICj3nM3J16PMG77hvcqVIjtKdTKqfv7sNUOIvXdW7WkNmPr15Nwm_7ElSbUshl0RHgzRlHXhItdKbQ3KqqiGd2Yb507Ljb4AGwX4Iv7F0caxC_sS8Zak8_S_UUUPiTBpa8xCELK5zV2njpBY-iSRMqHhnHQKcWvFlrCVaZSefMR3ri_aww8WEINbmMt30WUBY6btvF7UBt5XMm-DZKEbORKixyPB_iiBopCG2KgOw

